1119 Alamo * Commerce » Texas 75428
{903) 886-1100 « FAX (903} 886-8929 » www.commerce-tx.com

PRESS RELEASE
January 25, 2013
Marty Cunningham
City Secretary — Public Information Officer

The Commerce City Council met in a public workshop on January 23, 2013 to
discuss several topics, including the future of the Public Swimming Pool. The pool
was closed in mid-season last summer due to maintenance issues surrounding the
pump. A detailed report was provided to Council outlining the repairs needed and
the costs involved in making such repairs.

' The Commerce City Council Members took into consideration not only the
extensive costs involved in repairing the facility, but the entertainment that it
provides to the citizens, especially the children, of this community. However, due
to the high price tag required to repair and maintain the pool, it is unfortunate that
the City will not be able to fund the needed repairs and will be permanently closing
the Commerce City Pool.

Council has yet to determine what will happen to the current facility but did
indicate that other water venues are being considered.



